BAINBRIDGE TOWNSHIP PARK BOARD MINUTES FEBRUARY 17, 2010

Members Present: Marty Sfiligoj, Chairman; Mitch Fakadej; Clyde Whaley and David Mitchell, Property Superintendent

Mr. Sfiligoj called the meeting to order at 7:05 P.M.

OPENING COMMENTS

Mr. Sfiligoj asked Mr. Mitchell for an update on the Scouts, Frisbee Golf and the Landscape Bids. Mr. Mitchell reported that he has not yet been contacted by the Scouts but he has talked to Mr. Tom Keck about the Frisbee Golf and noted that he would like to improve the horseshoe pits. Mr. Mitchell said the Landscape Bids will be advertised next week.

PROPERTY SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

Mr. Mitchell reported that the Navy Sea Corps. will be meeting with the township trustees on Monday evening and he has invited representatives from KCE and the Chagrin Falls Park Community Center to attend for their presentation on the use of Centerville Mills Park. He said he did speak to the Bainbridge Police Department about the use of the firing range by the cadets but the township does not want the liability however the Aurora Police Department is interested in letting them use theirs.

Mr. Mitchell reported on the long term rental contract with the Aurora Preschool Co-op that was approved by the township trustees and the long term rental contract with Dance Image. He gave an update on the proposed new bathrooms at Centerville Mills Park and noted that Mr. Steve Ciciretto, Architect has been given approval to prepare the renderings.

Mr. Mitchell reported on the bookings at Centerville Mills Park.

Mr. Mitchell stated that he has started organizing the July 4th Celebration at River Road Park and he is going to contact the porta-potty, trash removal and fireworks companies and will contact the Civic Club members for help. The board discussed the food vendor(s) and possible donations for the event.

Mr. Mitchell reported that he will order the grass seed and start over-seeding in March. He discussed having the Navy Sea Corps. work on the farmhouse at CVM such as stripping the knotty pine, original lighting and anything that can be salvaged. He said he will be putting a list of projects together for them and will estimate the number of hours to determine a reduced rated. He is working on a five year plan and talked about the Veterans Memorial Park and the Bainbridge Road Park where a parking area has been installed and a picnic table will be placed as well.

MINUTES

Mr. Whaley made a motion to approve the meeting minutes dated January 20, 2010.

Mr. Fakadej seconded the motion that passed unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS

Sport Fields Fee Increases

The board discussed the recent emails regarding the sports fields fee increases and confirmed that the recommendations previously made by the Park Board to the Board of Trustees will stand.

Since there was no further business, Mr. Fakadej made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Whaley seconded the motion that passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda L. Zimmerman Secretary to Park Board

NEXT REGULAR MEETING: March 17, 2010 - 7:00 P.M.